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Due to the recent snow, frost and generally unpleasant weather the roads in the 

area and particularly the A287 are in a terrible state with deep potholes in 

places.  I can assure you that all the defects have been reported to Surrey 

County Council who inform us that the worst of the reported defects will be 

repaired around 20th April.  Let us hope that by the time you read this 

newsletter the repairs have/ are taking place. 

The weather is slowly improving and the weather people tell us that we can 

expect much warmer weather – maybe just for a short period of time, but 

during that time it could be warmer here than in Greece!  Our contractors have 

already begun looking after and cutting our grassed areas.  A meeting has taken 

place and it has now been decided which parts of Redhearn Green will have grass 

protection installed.  Work will commence very soon. 

Please be aware that Tilford Bridge will soon be closed for major repairs which 

will have an obvious knock on effect to surrounding roads.  You may also be 

aware that Dye House Road at Thursley is currently closed due to a landslip.  It 

is hoped that it will soon be cleared and reopened. 

Our new website will be officially launched at the Annual Assembly on 

Wednesday 18th April.  Please look out for an exciting and simple launch 

competition, the first prize of which will be a family ticket to St John’s Church 

barbeque to be held on Redhearn Green on 8th July 2018.  This has now become 

a major village event with live music and is not to be missed. 

The Parish Council’s Annual Meeting will take place on Wednesday 16th May 2018 

at 7.30pm at the pavilion on the recreation ground.  This is the occasion when 

council officers will be elected.  All are very welcome to attend but please be 

aware that space is a little limited. 

 

 

David Crossley.  Chairman 

The next meetings of the Churt Parish Council and Recreation Ground Trust will be the 

Annual Meetings and will take place on Weds 18th May 2018 in the pavilion at 7.30pm 


